
COUNCIL – TUESDAY, 18 JUNE 2024 
 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 
 
QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR P MOULT TO COUNCILLOR R BLUNT 
 
 
I would like to ask the leader of the council if he is recommending that Glyn Rennocks ex 
chair of Coalville Town football club be recognised for all the hard work and dedication in the 
accomplishment of achieving Football League status at Level 3 in the town of Coalville. 
Glyn has over a period of nearly 50 years not only invested a huge sum financially but also 
he has spent valuable time in building the club from humble beginnings. 
 
Through his vision and forward thinking since moving to the Owen St venue in Coalville, the 
club has developed facilities off the field including changing rooms, a boardroom but also 
stands with seating. The club only recently installed a 3G all weather pitch after raising over 
£1Million for the project, this has without a doubt raised the profile of Coalville and the wider 
community. The club achieved great success not least an appearance at Wembley in the 
final of the 2011 FA Vase final losing narrowly three two and with a modicum of good fortune 
had one of the two goal efforts which had hit the inside of the post who knows what further 
achievements could have been achieved on the back of that success. I know that many 
people from the area were privileged to have been present that day, I know I was. 
 
More recently Coalville Town football club achieved success in the world's oldest cup 
competition the FA Cup by beating teams with Football League experience like Notts County 
and Chesterfield also playing teams like Charlton Athletic Grimsby town who are both 
currently playing in league football. 
 
 Glyn leaves Coalville Town F.C. having supported the local community and left a wonderful 
legacy with the youth and ladies football teams set up which has been run separately, I hope 
I can count on the leader's support and acknowledge Glyn with the recognition he so rightly 
deserves. 
 
REPONSE FROM COUNCILLOR R BLUNT TO COUNCILLOR P MOULT 
 
“The Council recognises the significant contribution that Glyn has had on Coalville, including 
helping improve the health and wellbeing of residents, supporting the local economy, putting 
Coalville on the map because of the level of football and developing the facilities at Owen 
Street Recreation Ground. I would personally like to go on record to thank Glyn for what he 
has achieved and brought to Coalville and I hope Cllr Moult will take the opportunity to 
encourage the local ward member to nominate Glyn for a North West Leicestershire 50th 
Anniversary Legacy Award for making such a positive contribution to the community. I would 
also encourage all councillors to put forward a member of their community for consideration 
under this award so that we can celebrate their contributions to the district, together.” 
 

 
 


